
July/August 2024

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers in Christ,

The summer months passed quickly and in mid-August we put Carissa on a plane to send her 
back to the US to continue her studies at PCC.  She is a Sophomore Elementary Education 
major and a Business minor.  Please continue to pray with us as our desire is to open a Christian 
school here using the aBeka curriculum after she graduates.  A school offering an education in 
English is a huge open door to minister to many homes that we would not otherwise have 
opportunity. If anyone is interested in learning more about this great ministry opportunity, 
please reach out to us.  

Praise the Lord, we were able to get Pastor Edson Silva and his family moved to the northern 
island of São Vicente to continue the work in Mindelo at Templo Baptista.  They have many 
challenges ahead of them, but with God by their side, nothing is impossible.  They have already 
seen some blessings in the short time they have been there.  Please continue praying for them as 
they adjust to life on a different island and the work of the ministry there.  

We had a great, albeit very short, visit from Brother Phillip Pritchard (Director of PREACH) 
and Brother Mike Kennon with Operation Renewed Hope.  We are planning a medical mission 
for January of 2025.  We were able to meet again with the director of the Ministry of Health and 
work further toward obtaining a protocol agreement with them.  We scouted out some potential 
clinic sites and searched for a place to rent large tents, tables and chairs.  I believe we made 
some good progress.  Please pray that the preparations would continue and that we would be 
able to reach multitudes with the Gospel through this. 

The end of summer brings the rainy season which lasts for about 2 months.  We really do not 
have different seasons here.  There is Hot, Hotter, about 15 days of rain during 2 months, and 
then Not Quite So Hot.  Anyway, with the rain brings more mosquitos.  This year there has been 
quite the outbreak of Dengue Fever.  There are several within the churches who have been 
affected by this.  Our family has also been affected.  It typically lasts 1-2 weeks and the 
symptoms vary in severity from person to person.  Each time a person gets Dengue, the 
symptoms are worse than the previous time.  Sarah was hit the hardest with 101-103 fevers and 
no strength/energy for a little over a week and now it seems to have hit Jenny.  Thankfully the 
rest of us had mild symptoms that passed within 1-2 days.  Please pray for the people here and 
us in this regard.

As always, and I cannot say it enough, thank you for your prayers on behalf of us and God’s 
work here in Cape Verde, Africa.

In His Service,
The Kidd Family
Josh & Jenny, Carissa, Elizabeth, Robert, Sarah, Natalie & Carver
John 3:30
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 An Update From The Kidd Family

Mindelo Vehicle Fund


I will make one more 
petition before we make a 
purchase.  If you (church 
or individual) are led of the 
Holy Spirit to contribute, 
the people of Templo 
Baptista would be 
extremely grateful.  So far, 
we have received a little 
over $4,000 toward a 
vehicle purchase.  Our 
goal is $10,000-$12,000. 
This vehicle will be used 
by the church to bring 
people to the services and 
used by Pastor Edson as 
he makes visits and other 
pastoral duties. 
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